Dr.Rathakrishnan Kandiah 37 Cape Dorset Cres. Brampton ON L6R 3K9 Email: <u>ratha@bww.com</u> <u>Tel: -</u> 1 416 732 9094

August 1, 2012

To Mr. S. Elancheliyan The President,

Velanai Central College

Old Students Association - Canada

4, Maple Beach Cres.

**Brampton ON** 

L7A 2T9

Dear Sir

## Annual Get – together and Sports Meet July 29, 2012

I being the son of late Mr. A. K. Kandiah (The Founder Principal of your above school) do hereby appreciate and thank you the way you have welcomed, honoured, and treated us on behalf of your Association. Even though my dad had been transferred in 1951 from Velanai Central College, it is the smell of the soil of "Velanai" that reflects the appreciation from the people who were born many years after he had been away from the service to the above school.

I have the honour and privilege to thank you on behalf of my family for the unique way that you welcomed, cared, and treated us with respect and dignity that reflected the honour & appreciation you had for the Past Principal who is unknown to you. I could imagine that how you have respected honoured to your elders and parents who have conveyed to you that the Past Principal have founded & uplifted his beloved school. Even though he had worked few reputed schools in the vicinity of Jaffna near to his residence (Velanai Central College, Jaffna College, Union College Thellipalai, Stanley College, Chavakachcheri Hindu College) the last school function he attended before his demise was for the "Price Giving" of Velanai Central College in 1981.

I also would like to comment to you that I have noticed under your leadership you have welcomed all the people at the arrival on the old students, well wishers were astonishing. The unity you had among your team was great. I thank you for allowing my granddaughter to participate in the sports & issuing her with the trophies for her winning. Thank you a Lot!

Sincerely yours,

S/o bailo Mr. A. K. Kandial.